DEANERY REPORTS ON ONE DOCUMENT

September 2023 Report from Alnwick, Bamburgh, Glendale, Norham
13th September a new member enrolled in Amble Branch.
Social events have gone well and hopefully will lead to a few more members.
In August:
Mary Summer Day fundraising  Coffee Morning in Amble was very well supported by members and friends from Amble, Alnmouth and Lesbury 
Tea by the Sea was also well supported by these branches, funds going to backpacks for those leaving prison.
Howick Kneeler talks to MU groups by me at the church and at Branch meetings across deaneries, continues to be a super way of meeting other MU members and getting to know what people are doing and thinking about MU.
1 Member from Alnmouth/Lesbury has left to live closer to family.  
Gail Uttley will be leaving by the end of the month to also be closer to family.
Upper Coquetdale has 2 new members and the Internet Branch is “ongoing”!
Deanery Meeting booked for 18th October in Lesbury Church Meeting Room at 10.00 (so no cost!).
Helen Cooper 
Morpeth Deanery Report
The branches appear to be ticking along as they have been.  All our members are getting older, but still meeting when they can.

I haven’t been able to get to as many meetings as I prefer to do, due to my own health issues, but I have attended our Quiet afternoon, hosted by Morpeth Branch and out Lady Day celebration, hosted by Seaton Hirst Branch.  

I was also pleased to attend Morpeths ‘ Favourite Hymns’ service in St Aidan’s Church. Our Deanery Advent Service this year will be hosted by Holy Sepulchre Branch, which is a huge change from so many years hosted by Morpeth.  I am sure they will feel it strange too, but it is good to move events around the Deanery

There have been some outings for Afternoon teas, in the Mayor’s Parlour and the Spanish City  and Morpeth have planned an Fish & Chip Supper for members and friends.

Joan Howard,

MU Deanery Leader, Morpeth.

Bedlington Deanery Report September 2023

We recently held our second deanery meeting since the last council meeting and branch leaders reported lots of activities and commitment to the work of Mothers’ Union.. One branch leader did tell us that, unfortunately, she knew that two of her members had said that they wouldn’t be joining next year if subscriptions were increased, and we need to be aware that many aren’t able to be as generous as they used to be.

Holy Family Choppington and St. Andrew’s Cambois                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   Choppington and Cambois do, at times, have joint services and meetings.  Cambois small and enthusiastic group and supports deanery events as well as their own meetings and activities.  There was a joint Choppington and Cambois service in June followed by a lunch.  Choppington had services in April and May and a ‘Memories of Mums’ in April. They’ve visited  Rothbury, Newsham and Seaton Sluice branches.  In September, their speaker was our President, Margy, and the theme was ‘Peace’.  There was also enrolment of new members.
Gladys Bullimore and Elsie Little, BLs

Delaval Mothers’ Union, St. Paul’s Seaton Sluice

This branch had a New Year Party in January and in February had a talk by Margaret Story about her work in Nicaragua.  The meeting in March provided information about guide dogs and the charity which supports them and in April members enjoyed a light luncheon prayer group meeting and had a collection for their charities.  May was their AGM and the summer outing was replaced by a Seventieth Wedding Anniversary Party.  A history of the RVI followed in July.  Seaton Sluice Branch hosted a Deanery Service on Mary Sumner Day followed by a short walk, which was voluntary, in aid of AFIA  and then a strawberry tea.  Our thanks to Revd Ian Hennebry for leading the service and for his most informative and interesting sermon about the life of Mary and her husband Revd George Sumner.  This event was attended by more than sixty members of Bedlington Deanery.  In September, Seaton Sluice members enjoyed a late summer meal at the Keel Row.

Vivienne Scott, BL

St. Bede’s Newsham

Some members attended most of the Bedlington Branch, Deanery and Diocesan services and supported the Lent Quiet Afternoon at St. Cuthbert’s Bedlington, the Diocesan Eucharist at Rothbury and the Deanery Service at Seaton Sluice on Mary Sumner Day.  The branch’s Lenten studies were led by Yvonne Knibbs .  The highlight of the year for this branch was the celebration of their One Hundred and Fifth Anniversary in July.  They had a Thanksgiving Service and ‘Faith, Fellowship and Fun’ in the afternoon..  This branch has had a Sunday Bakery Stall and a summer raffle in aid of MU projects and funds.  They continue to support the Northumberland Refuge in many ways.  They also support  St. Bede’s Church at the Summer Fair, the monthly Messy Church, the Thursday Film Afternoon for children and parents and the Toddler Club.

Myra Turner, BL
St. Cuthbert’s Blyth

We have had a mixed year at Mothers’ Union with meetings a little restricted because of extra bank holidays and other important events taking place.  We always begin with a short act of worship, sometimes followed by a speaker or relevant MU themed item.  As usual our members and congregation were very generous with their donations of Easter Eggs and with extra money donations, I was able to buy art and craft materials for the children.  Many of our members were involved with our service to celebrate the Coronation of King Charles and Queen Camilla.  Our July meeting was lunch in the park, which has turned into an annual event.  It really is quite refreshing to sit in the Pavilion enjoying lunch and chat with each other. Many of our members supported St Bede’s Branch for their One Hundred and Fifth Anniversary service later in July and enjoyed their buffet and fellowship afterwards.  Several of our members knitted Shaun the sheep for the Cathedral and we were able to donate eight!  Again, many of our members joined St Paul’s and other Deanery members for MSD with some of us having a lovely stroll before the strawberry tea.  Our recent September meeting was interesting and went down well despite it being an update to one we had well before lockdown.  There were plenty of questions asked about Estate Planning for the future  .During the year we were kept updated by one of our members who gave a home to a Ukrainian family and some of our members donated household items when they recently moved into their own accommodation. Members have also donated items to our asylum seekers, ranging from furniture, clothing and toiletries.  This week they donated bedding and baby clothes.  Baby knitting has been donated to Cramlington baby unit.  Donations of children’s outdoor toys were delivered to the refuge.  Next project is Christmas gifts for the Northumberland Refuge.

Jennifer Snowdon, BL

There is a great deal of useful work happening in our branches.  Many thanks to members and  Branch Leaders for their continued hard work and generosity and thanks, too, to Diocesan leaders for their support.

Josephine Kulke                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         Bedlington Deanery Leader

Newcastle West Deanery Report September 2023

We are still without a Deanery Leader.

Church of Venerable Bede West Road are doing well and continue to meet on a monthly basis sharing food and wine or other and discussion from ideas found on MU website.

They had a very successful Mothering Sunday service when they were asked by their clergy team if they would like to do something and they found ideas on the website.

A few months back they started a new Wednesday monthly venture “Coffee and Craft” aimed at anyone in their area who are feeling lonely and have language difficulties or perhaps just want to be “part”. It’s a safe place to meet and they use the Craft ideas with a Bible Reading again taken from the MU website. Finishing with worship. They really enjoyed their time in Rothbury at our Diocesan Day so much so that they decided that they wanted to host next years Diocesan Festival, if that was ok. Of course it was ok as we in MU like to share the load. So next year we will all look forward to being at St James Benwell.  (As this is a younger branch they have work commitments and are only able to come to evening events.) 

Holy Cross Church Fenham have seen a decline in members due to age death etc. They now have 14 who meet regularly and have a varied program and host Advent Praise. Anne Lloyd looks after toiletries needed for the RVI as and when and the Branches in the Deanery fund them. 

Holy Nativity Chapel House have a small number but still manage to have a successful Afternoon tea and other Deanery events where the Community are seen to support them. They will unfortunately be losing Jacqueline Rainford soon as she is moving to Sheffield to be near her family. Jacqueline throughout the years has been a staunch MU member which we have really appreciated. We will miss her at any Diocesan and local gathering as she has always been there supporting us. Thank you Jacqueline.

St John’s Whorlton are shrinking however the Branch continue to host the Deanery Epiphany Service and have a summer Afternoon Tea to keep promoting MU in their church.

The branch at St Mary’s Ponteland contributed towards the Christmas Hampers for the Refuge. This year they had a very successful Book and plant sale coffee morning raising much needed funds for us. They have put together 50 Comfort bags for the school new intake in September. The Deanery has enjoyed Deanery days held there. Their program is varied.

West Deanery support 16 Days of Activism in their own branches. 

There is a contrast of Branches however the old and the young work together when possible.

Tynemouth Deanery Report September 2023

Tynemouth have still been unable to find a leader however their Branch leaders are all hardworking for MU and they support each other and the Deanery. They have a good Secretary and they all try to keep their Deanery strong. As in most spheres of MU age is a big factor.

Earlier in the year St George’s Church  Cullercoats had a Lent Course which was followed by an opening evening hosted by their MU with Dr Rosemary New of MU and CADA North East speaking about Domestic Abuse. They followed this with an evening meeting in May.

It is noticeable that apart from one, the branches are run by committee with a Branch Contact rather than a Leader. Sheila Horn resigned her post as BL at St Peter’s Monkseaton earlier in the year due to ill health and she sadly died in August.  Bishop John Packer took her funeral service.  Thankfully Angela McKeith stepped in as Branch Contact. 

Backworth and Earsdon had a varied program and visited Howick Hall in June to see the kneeler inspired by Helen Cooper and or Tree. They filled a big bus with members and some friends

Christ Church North Shields celebrated, their 100years as a Branch, with the Deanery, in June.  St Mary’s  Monkseaton, will celebrate with the Deanery, their 110 years in October.

The branches mostly do their own regular event for our special days and their were walks for Mary Sumner Day and also or Afternoon Teas which all raised lots of money for us.

Most of the branches were able to support the 16 Days of Activism in some way.

They continue supporting Hospital Bags, Backpacks, Christmas Bags and or bags for the People’s Kitchen as well as knitting baby items woollen hats for Fishermen etc.

A good Quiet Afternoon was held at St Peters Monkseaton  which the Deanery supported led by Bishop John Packer who guided us on a reflection of three women hymn writers. We enjoyed lovely refreshments and catch ups.

Christ Church continue to meet twice a month and the first one is devoted to prayer and chat around the themes of the month.

St Luke’s Wallsend have settled with Christine Hall as their Branch Contact and are increasing their membership.

Our Diocesan Day at Rothbury in June and our Tree Day at Howick Hall was well supported by most of the branches. Backworth and Earsdon had already arranged their summer outing to Howick Hall so were not at our Tree Day but were there the following day.

Tynemouth Deanery are supportive of Midday Prayers in the Cathedral as well as our yearly gathering. I feel that they are in a strong position and I see a positive future. 
Anne Blight VP Northumberland Archdeaconry 

Newcastle Central and East Deanery Report

Although each branch is active, holding monthly meetings and being involved in their own projects, as a joint deanery, we have tried to focus more on building links between the branches, raising the profile of Mothers Union with non- members and supporting the fundraising work for The Refuge Sensory Room Project and AFIA.

In May, 1st Internet branch held a fundraising quiz night which was very well supported by members across the diocese, with several non- members also attending. The questions were challenging and the competition was fierce, but a good time was had by all, raising a significant amount for the Refuge Project.

In June, Rev Sheila Auld (St Gabriel’s, Heaton) took on a mammoth bus journey from Newcastle to Chichester to raise money for AFIA. People followed her progress on Facebook and currently the Gofundme total stands at £1085.

In August, we decided to celebrate Mary Sumner by holding a Fellowship meal at Newcastle Golf Club. Again, a number of non-members were present and we got the chance to hear about the practical support that Mother’s Union is offering to support families, as well as meeting the manager of Harbour Refuge and hearing about the work they do there. Thanks to a generous donation from a Mothers’ Union supporter, we held a prize draw competition for afternoon tea at Jesmond Dean House which raised over £200 for The Sensory Room Project.

Looking forward, we are hoping to hold an Advent event along the lines of “Cakes and Carols”, but details are yet to be confirmed on that. Next year, we hope to build on our successes and continue the work to reach out, support and walk alongside families, to share God’s love and serve him, in whatever way he calls.

Karoline Wellborne

CORBRIDGE WITH HEXHAM DEANERIES

Corbridge with Hexham Deaneries are working together very well,  a good number of members attended a Deanery celebration for Mary Sumner Day in Ovingham,which was organised by the Ovingham branch.  There was a church service conducted by the Vicar,Rev. Tom Birch with an address our Diocesan President Margy giving a different perspective on the life and family of Mary Sumner.This was followed with a delicious lunch and much chat and fellowship among the members.

The Annual Deanery Coffee morning is planned for 25th September in Hexham Abbey and also in the Abbey the Deanery Advent Service on 4th December at 1pm. 

NEWS FROMTHEBRANCHES

Hexham Abbey 

The leader, June Olliver has been in hospital for some considerable time and I’m glad to say is now showing signs of improvement.   June still takes a active interest in the affairs of the branch and is pleased with the support of  the Rector and members who are carrying on in her absence,  There was a very well attended meeting in September when Jennie and Malcolm Jones talked about PCDC

Holy Cross Haltwhistle 

The branch has 2 new members, the group is small but active and determined to keep going.  They are now helping in recently organised Toddler group in the Church.

Haydon Bridge with Beltingham and Henshaw 

Following the Annual Make a Mother’s Day Coffee morning £250 was donated to the MU gifts of perseverance to aid mothers in the UK and worldwide and a further £250 was donated to AFIA to aid mothers and families in Newcastke Diocese.

The branch continues to support 608030 , Northumberland Domestic Abuse Service in Hexham, the CEO of this organisation came to speak,to the branch, she was very interesting and the members all felt that their support tor 608030 was very worthwhile. 

The branch was pleased to welcome our Diocesan President to the Annual Garden Party in the summer, unfortunately our summer weather meant that this event was held indoors but it was still a happy and successful occasion!

Sheila Walker 

Corbridge and Hexham Deanery Report

Exciting initiative in Ovingham .

FIVE MINUTE PEACE – OVINGHAM MOTHERS UNION

Ovingham Mothers Union meet most months in St. Marys’ Church, Ovingham and is near to the two schools (first and middle schools) in the village. Whilst many children are taken to school by car, there is still a sizeable proportion who walk and the lane at the back of the Church is on the main route to school. 

One of our members proposed the idea of having ‘5 minute peace’ aimed at parents/grandparents/carers on their way back from the school run. It would be seen as a community event and ultimately perhaps encourage more members of our Mothers Union and also encourage church attendance.

Our first trial run was before the start of the school holidays but unfortunately, we hit a day of teachers strikes! Undeterred, we recommenced in September on a Wednesday morning between the hours of 8.30 and 9.30 when a hot or cold drink is offered together with a snack and a listening ear. Some chairs and tables are laid out in the church grounds. To date, those who have stopped for a drink or a chat have provided positive feedback and we are also helped by our Vicar, Rev’d Tom Birch who sees this as an opportunity to engage with parents. Ovingham first school is Church of England and whilst Rev Tom knows the children, he has not had much contact with their parents/guardians.

We have also been lucky with the weather to date but a pop-up tent has been ordered so hopefully on the wet mornings we will have some shelter.

Report from.Margaret Davenport Branch Leader.

Anne Cairns VP

